
 
 

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE – STATUS OF LEGISLATION ASSIGNED TO POST 
 
The following bills have been introduced in the 2017-18 Legislative Session.  The Commission 
on Peace Officer Standards and Training has analyzed each bill to determine its affect on law 
enforcement training, and has communicated the requisite technical and fiscal impacts on 
POST operations to the staff of the Legislature, and the Governor. 
 
Questions about legislative issues may be directed to Legislative Consultant Dave Althausen, 
Executive Office, at (916) 227-2804. 
 

  

Bill # and Author Title and Summary Status of Bill 

AB 693 
 
Assembly 
Member Irwin (D) 

Firearms 

This bill would make the prohibition on large-
capacity magazines inapplicable to the sale, 
gift, or loan of a large-capacity magazine to a 
person enrolled in the course of basic training 
prescribed by the Commission on Peace 
Officer Standards and Training, or any other 
course certified by the commission, or to the 
possession of, or purchase by, the person, for 
purposes of participation in the course during 
his or her period of enrollment. The bill would 
exempt from the above-described ammunition 
purchasing requirement a person in the basic 
training academy for peace officers or any 
other course certified by the Commission on 
Peace Officer Standards and Training, an 
instructor of the academy or course, or a staff 
member of the academy or entity providing the 
course, who is purchasing the ammunition for 
the purpose of participation or use in the 
course. The bill would amend the proposition 
by adding these new exemptions to the 
prohibition on large-capacity magazines and 
the requirement of buying ammunition through 
a licensed vendor.  This bill would declare that 
it is to take effect immediately as an urgency 
statute. 
 

Introduced Date: 
2/15/17 

Status: Approved 
by the Governor 
10/14/17; Chapter 
783 

 

mailto:dave.althausen@post.ca.gov?subject=legislative%20issues
http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=201720180AB693&firstNav=tracking


 

 

SB 345 

Senator Bradford 
(D) 

Law enforcement agencies: public records 

Would, commencing January 1, 2019, require 
the Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control, 
the Department of the California Highway 
Patrol, the Department of Corrections and 
Rehabilitation, the Department of Fish and 
Wildlife, the Department of Justice, the 
Commission on Peace Officer Standards and 
Training, and each local law enforcement 
agency to conspicuously post on their Internet 
Web sites all current standards, policies, 
practices, operating procedures, and education 
and training materials, to the extent required by 
the California Public Records Act. By imposing 
this requirement on local law enforcement 
agencies, the bill would impose a state-
mandated local program. 

Introduced Date: 
2/15/16 

Status: Vetoed by 
the Governor on 
10/14/17 
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